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What is the Future of Major

Newspapers?

The November General Meeting,
Saturday,November 21, 2009,
10am–12noon

Held at the Saratoga Library Community Room
(13650 Saratoga Avenue, Saratoga).

Across the nation, preparations
are underway this fall for what
could be a busy flu season.
Doctor’s offices and pharmacies
have started administering
seasonal flu vaccines. The U.S.
Food and Drug Administration
recently approved the use of one
dose of the “H1N1 flu”vaccine,
expected to be available soon, for
people over the ageof 10.

The issue of “keeping the nation
healthy and fit” has become
increasingly more important. The

Keep Our Workers, Our Families, and Our�Nation Healthy

issue. In these tough economic
times, however, the decision to
stay home without pay is a very
difficult one. Without the enact-
ment of the Healthy Families
Act, it is also a decision that too
many American workers may be
forced to make this flu season.

Urge your representative to co-
sponsor the Healthy Families Act
to ensure American workers are
able to care for themselves and
their families during illnesses.

–Gladys Bernyk

Healthy Families Act (H.R. 2460/S.
1152) would provide fulltime
employees with seven paid sick days
a year to be used for their own
medical needs or to tend to the
medical needs of children and other
family members. It would also allow
workers to use paid sick time to
recover from or seek assistance
related to an incidence of domestic
violence, stalking, or sexual assault.
Part-time employees would receive a
prorated share of paid sick days.

Paid sick days are a public health

Find out from our special speaker about the changes in newspapers and their impact on our Com-
munity. Tracy Seipel, San Jose Mercury News’ Assistant Business Editor, will discuss the
outlook of the newspaper industry, the changing ways that we receive our news, and how this
could affect us.

Take this opportunity to ask questions about how our newspapers will deal with the revolution of
the Internet news and “talk show” views. Tracy is very knowledgeable about Santa Clara Valley’s
business climate and industries. This is a great forum for AAUW members and the public to
discuss business issues with such an outstanding news source. We invite you to attend and bring
interested friends.

The Saratoga Community Library is co-hosting this meeting and it’s open to the general public.
For further information, contact Marlene Duffin, Marlduffin@aol.com
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Message from the President

Gourmet Chef and Author

Flo�Braker to�Speak
Saratoga Public Lecture Series

Come and hear “The Adventures of Baking A Life” by
Flo Braker. Her culinary expertise is in American and
European baking and pastry creations. Flo Braker will
be speaker on Tuesday, November 17th, 10am at the
Saratoga Foothill Club.

She was a James Beard Foundation Cooking Award
Finalist for her 2009 cookbook, Baking for All
Occasionsand is a columnist for the San Francisco
Chronicle.

Members are cordially invited to attend,admission is
$10.For information, contactMarlene Duf fin,
997-7528; Marlduffin@aol.com.

The annual Authors’ Luncheon will be held on
Wednesday, January 27, 2010 at the Rinconada
Country Club. Watch for the informational flyer and
ticket form in the December Grapevine. Please plan
to attend this year’s event.

The authors will be informative and entertaining –
the meal will be delicious –and the company of
friends will be priceless!

– Geri Williams

Plan on Attending the

Annual�Authors’ Luncheon
in�January

The AAUW Los Gatos-Saratoga branch
held this years’ first general meeting on
September 12, 2009. Our speaker, Marie
Wolbach, gave us an overview of Tech
Trek and our six Tech Trek recipients
shared their special experiences. I would
like to share additional updates and
meeting highlights with your.

• We welcomed new member Mary
Thygeson. Mary lives in Saratoga
and is currently President of Zeta
Omega Chapter of Delta Kappa
Gamma — an honorary educational
organization.

• The musical group, the Zingers,
was most enjoyable. They will be
performing at area churches this
holiday season. (Next month’s
Grapevine will list a free concert for
the Cambrian area.)

• I want to thank all of the Interest
Group Leaders for their very
thorough explanations of their
groups’ activities.

• Nancy Anderson has regretfully had
to withdraw her home for our
Holiday Party due to her husband,

Doug’s illness. If you know of a site
for us to have our party, please let
Mary Surginer or myself know.

• Gail Pedersen and Betty Maminski
represented us at the Saturday,
October 3 workshop given by the
Interbranch Council. Gail feels that
she learned a lot about the web
working of the other branches, as
well as, membership and publicity.
She has created two packets for
Membership recruiting (a web and
printed version), which she will
present to the board today. Thank
you, Gail and Betty.

• Thanks to Virginia Turner and her
committee for our October 25
fundraiser. We are looking forward
to hearing and seeing the San Jose
Taiko Drummers. The tickets are
$15 and the proceeds fund our Local
Scholarships. The performance will
be held at the Sacred Heart Church’s
Geary Hall, located on Saratoga Ave
next to the library.

• We received $1,000 toward our
Local Scholarship from the Martha

Beverett Local Scholarship Fund.
This is a generous memorial gift
from Martha’s family.  A wonderful
start for our fundraising program.

• Marlene Duffin is hard at work on
our November General Meeting.
The topic will be a surprise. Thanks,
Marlene

• Barbara Lea, our database manager,
would appreciate being informed of
a change of address, phone number
or a new email address. Thanks,
Barbara for your work

• If you have any other corrections to
the Directory (that don’t involve the
Membership listings), please send
the corrections to Gail Pedersen for
the Grapevine.

See you on the October 25 at the Sacred
Heart’s Geary Hall for the Taiko Drum-
mers performance.

Next Board Meeting is on Monday,
November 2, 3:30pm at the Saratoga
Fire Station’s Community Room.

–Lavonne Marafino
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Recipe

Serves: 12

First Layer:
1  cup flour
1 stick butter
1/2 cup chopped nuts
Cut butter into flour; add nuts and bake at 350º F. for
20 minutes in an 111/2x 71/2 Pyrex dish. Cool.

Second Layer:
1 (8 oz.) pkg. cream cheese
1 cup Cool Whip
1 cup sifted powdered sugar
Mix and spread over the first layer.

Lemon Cheese Delight

Third Layer:
1 (6oz.) pkg. lemon pie filling or 1 (16 oz.) can of
    lemon pie filling
If using pie filling, cook as directed, cool and spread
over the second layer.

Fourth Layer:
1 cup whipping cream
1 cup Cool Whip
1/4 cup chopped nuts, to garnish
Whip cream and fold in Cool Whip. Spread over the
third layer. Sprinkle with nuts. Chill several hours.

—Barbara Lea, Database Manager

The Book Review-PM Interest Group meets on the third
Tuesday of the month at 7:30pm.

November 17
Book: A Short History of Everything, by Bill Bryson

December 15, at 7:30pm
Event: Holiday Gathering
Place: Saratoga Retirement Community, Licia
Thomson, 741-7611

January 19
Book: My Sister’s Keeper, by Jodi Picoult

February 16
Book: The Hotel at the Corner of Bitter and Sweet,
byJamie Ford

March 16
Book: Still Alice, by Lisa Genova

April 20
Book: The Guernsey Literary and Potato Peel Society,
by Mary Ann Shaffer and Annie Burrows

May 18
Book: The September of Shiraz, by Dalia Sofer

Books selected are available in paperback. Almost are also
available at local libraries.

For more information, contact Pat Khan,
pakhan@aol.com; or Marlene Lamb, marlenela@aol.com

Check out Book Review–PM’s

Book List for the Year!

Coming Up Soon�.�.�.�

Hikes and Walks Clean-up Day

Every two months the AAUW hikers picks up trash and
trims growth along a 1/2 mile stretch of the Los Gatos
Creek trail.This stretch of trail between the Los Gatos
corporation yard and Vasona Park has a little sign at each
end acknowledging our service.As a way of contributing
to the local community, Sue Boyd, former AAUW presi-
dent, made the arrangments with the Town, which pro-
vides bags, gloves and pickers (no bending over).

Next Clean-up Day is
Thursay, Dec. 3rd. We meet
promptly at 9am at the Los
Gatos Park & Ride lot.

Of course, we often finish up with some extra walking,
coffee or lunch and fun conversation. (Each year in the hot
summer AAUW also do a cooler beach clean-up with a
stop at Gizdich Ranch for a slice of berry pie.)

Join us for some beautiful hikes, exercise and good
company (and food).W atch in the Grapevine for our
schedule of twice monthly hikes or email
K@kayduffy.com for the complete year’s schedule
including the trail clean-up days.

–Jane Bishop and Kay Duffy, Co-Chairs

“Volunteers are not paid—not because
they are worthless, but because they are
priceless.”
–Anonymous
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“I would like to pay tribute to all that the Foreign
Policy Association (FPA) does to enlighten
America and Americans about the world. And their
role in it.”

–Kofi Annan, Secretary General of the United
Nations, FPA 80th Anniversary Dinner.

Brush Up Your Foreign Policy Understanding
Attend Great Decisions – 2010

We frequently hear the phrase “In a Global World”... in
the media, political speeches, and business presentations.
Access to a global community through the internet have
brought the world to our doorsteps. “The work of the
Foreign Policy Association (FPA) is vitally important in
educating Americans on current policy issues and expanding
public participation in the foreign policy process.” Colin
Powell, former US Secretary of State, made this statement
at the FPA 2003 Annual Dinner.

The complexity and multiplicity of the foreign policy
questions facing us make it difficult to investigate and learn
on our own. Join us in learning and discussing some of the
vital foreign policy questions facing the U.S. today at the
Great Decisions – 2010 program, created by the FPA.

This program is sponsored locally by:
• the League of Women Voters (LWV),
• the American Association of University Women

(AAUW),
• the Saratoga Area Senior Coordinating Council

(SASCC), and
• the Saratoga Retirement Community (SRC)

It’s Now Enrollment Time

The good news is that the enrollment fees will remain the
same as last year. Again the cost will be $25 for individual
participants and $35 for couples who share course materials.
Be aware, be informed — be there! Sign up for the program.
The deadline for signing up is November 30.

You will learn about all of the following eighttopics during
the eight session of the 2010 program.

1. Special Envoys – Special envoys can help bring
attention and diplomatic muscle to resolve conflicts and
global challenges but they also bring with them their own
“special” problems.

2. Preventing Genocide – Post-election rioting in
Kenya in December 2007 brought pressure on Nairobi,
from international and regional diplomats, to end tensions
and avert bloodshed on a massive scale.

3. Global Crime – From the booming sex trade in
Eastern Europe, to online fraud syndicates in Africa and
the drug cartels of Asia and Central America, crime has
become more organized and globalized.

4. U.S.–ChinaChinaChinaChinaChina Security Relations – China’s
influence is growing regionally and internationally, along
with its military expenditures.

5. Global Financial CrisisGlobal Financial CrisisGlobal Financial CrisisGlobal Financial CrisisGlobal Financial Crisis – The global finan-
cial crisis that began in late 2007 revealed major defi-
ciencies in the regulation of markets and institutions – all

of which came perilously close to collapse. Emergency
measures to prevent a full collapse of the global finan-
cial system have led to mixed results.

6. RussiaRussiaRussiaRussiaRussia and its Neighbors – Russia’s policy of
maintaining a “sphere of influence” in former Soviet
satellites has been challenged in recent years by move-
ments against pro-Russia regimes.

7. The Persian Gulf – Now more than ever, the
Persian Gulf region offers many difficult challenges to
U.S. policymakers.

8. Peacebuilding and Conflict Resolution –
U.S. campaigns in Iraq and Afghanistan have shown that
military force alone cannot ensure peace in all conflicts.

Sign Up Now.

Check out the schedule for the three Groups located on the
next page. Members who wish to join Great Decisions–
2010 are urged to enroll early because some sessions are
expected to quickly reach the facility’s accommodation
limits. The deadline for signing up is November 30 (to give
time to order and receive the course materials). Again, the
cost will be $25 for individual participants and $35 for
couples who share course materials.

Make checks payable to Rosalie Price (remember select
and write your choice on the memo line of the check.)
Mailyour check to Rosalie Price at 14500 Fruitvale Ave.,
#6110, Saratoga, CA, 95070.

–Al and Anne Stewart
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All of the Groups will meet for their
first session on Thursday, February 5,
2010. Three separate groups are
planned and will meet in the following
time periods and locations (check the
schedule below).

Group 1

Meets every second Thursday (first &
third Thursdays) over 4 months for a
total of 8 sessions

Time: 1–3pm; Place: SASCC*

Orientation: There will be a short,
organizing meeting on Thursday,
January 28, 2010 at 1pm; to
distribute course materials and to
identify volunteers to serve as
individual topic leaders. (Only
Group 1 has an orientation meet-
ing.)

Program Leaders: Al & Anne Stewart.
Sharon Kelkenberg will serve as
their back-up leader. (Al & Anne
also serve as Program Coordinators
for Group 1 at SASCC.)

Group 2

Meets every Thursday consecutively
for 8 sessions

Time: 9:30–11:30am;  Place: SRC*
Program Leader: “Jeff” Nierenberg.

(Rosalie Price serves as Program
Coordinator for both Groups 2 &
3at SRC.)

Group 3

Meets every Thursday consecutively
for 8 sessions

Time: 2–4pm; Place: SRC*

Program Leader: Rosalie Price (also
serves as Program Coordinator for
both Groups 2 & 3 at SRC.)

* Where to Meet: Group 1 meets at
the Saratoga Senior Center
(SASCC’s Senior Center Modular
Classrooms) near the corner of
Allendale and Fruitvale Ave.
Groups 2 & 3 meet at the Saratoga
Retirement Community (SRC)
located on Fruitvale Ave near West
Valley College.

Schedule for Great

Decisions – 2010 Attention everyone who likes to travel
or would like to travel and visit exotic
places if only it wasn’t so hard to get
there. Do we ever have the answer for
you? Plan to attend the “Armchair
Adventure” Travelers group held at The
Terraces in Los Gatos. We meet in the
evening at 7:30pm on the first Friday of
most months for the AAUW Travel
Section (no meeting in December).

Guests are welcome as we travel
around the world in slide or digital slide
presentations all shared with you by
professional (or near professional)
photographers. Hike through the
countryside on a visit to New Zealand,
stay warm as you expeience terrific
pictures of penguins in the Antartic, or
see the Buddhist cave paintings while
someone else rides the camels and gets

Join Us and Travel the World in Your Armchair

sandblown in the Eastern China deserts
along the Ancient Silk Road.

All these and many more wonderful
trips can be yours when you join us.
Check out the entire travel schedule
(listed on page 6).

See New Zealand through exciting
photographs and stories on Friday,
November 6 at 7:30pm (The Terrace in
Los Gatos). We will all roam this scenic
and fascinating country together.

–JoAn Lambert, Chair

An Evening Spent as an Armchair

Adventure Traveler
I got a fascinating glimpse into a world that most of us never get to see—the
scenic undersea wonders of the Monterey Bay. I went to the first meeting, Friday,
October 4th, of the “Armchair Adventure” Traveler Group at The Terraces in Los
Gatos. Chuck Tribolet presented his underwater photos and shared discoveries of
the Monterey Bay. To me, anything about underwater creatures is “news,” but
many in the audience were “in the know.” When Chuck referred to the photo
subject by its Latin (seventeen syllable) name, they would nod and repeat the
“Latin” name in a whisper.

The regulars who attend “Armchair Adventure” Travelers are a well-traveled and
knowledgeable group. When I described the audience as “interesting,” JoAn
Lambert (rightly) responded that she would describe them instead as “interested.”

The program speakers have changed significantly over time. Years ago the
members were traveling so much that JoAn could schedule many members as the
featured speakers. However, now 3/4 of the speakers come from the outside.

As a member of a camera club, JoAn has scheduled many speakers for this year
who have traveled to fascinating places, and can share their experiences and
gorgeous photographs. In fact, Friday’s presenter, Chuck Tribolet’s showed us
photos that could have been in the National Geographic, they’re that good.

Spend an evening as an “Armchair Traveler” seeing New Zealand’s natural
wonders. Plan on coming alone, with another person, or as part of a group on
Friday, November 6th at 7:30pm at The Terraces in Los Gatos. These presenta-
tions usually last between 90 minutes to two hours with a cookie break in the
middle. See you there.

–Margaret Bard
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We had a nice meeting at my home
with a “critical mass” of participants.
Lots of discussion on the tentative
topics for 2009–10 and suggestions for
future topics. We learned from each
other about scams on the internet, who
to call for work around the home. We
have created a list of recommended
services.

We also want to add a network for
cultural events. If someone in the
group hears about an interesting show,
or exhibit and doesn’t want to go
alone. We’ll send out an e-mail to see
if someone else wants to share the
experience.

Come and join us! We have many
interesting speakers, share lots of ideas
and get a chance to get acquainted
with other branch members. The next
meeting is Wednesday, Nov.4,2009 at
1:00pm at Gladys Armstrong’s home,
See the Calendar for more information
and call Gladys for directions.

–Joan Kjemtrup, Co-Chair

Independent Women

Meeting

If so, consider being a part of the
bridge groups. We have 10 groups that
play regularly – some in the after-
noons, some in the evenings, some
play duplicate, some play “Chicago”
and some play party bridge.

It’s easy to become a substitute – just
call Louise Quenon (867-0698) to
have your name added to the sub list.
As openings in the various groups
become available, a sub is invited to
become a fulltime member.

If you don’t currently play bridge but
would like to, the Los Gatos and
Saratoga Recreation Departments
regularly offer classes. Learn the
basics or upgrade your skills and
become a sub for AAUW!

–Louise Quenon, Bridge Coordinator

Do You Play Bridge?Be an Armchair Adventure Traveler
Join us at the Travel Section program scheduled for the first Friday of the
month, 7:30pm at The Terrace of Los Gatos (No program in December)

November 6, NEW ZEALAND TRAVELS
Join adventure trip leader, Erick Thomsom and his group as they roam
through the dramatic landscapes and beautiful mountains, valleys and
seashores of this last-in-the-world to be discovered country. Meet the Maori
people who have contributed their unique culture to NewZealand.

January 8, TRAVELING ALONG THE ANCIENT SILK ROAD
Several years ago, intrepid travelers, Fred Armstrong and his wife, Gladys,
explored this very ancient of roads which, for a 1,000 years or so, carried
all of the commerce going both East and West. Visit scenes from the past
and explore the Buddhist cave paintings as your proceed from China
through the desert landscapes of the Central East. Then fly to Tibet, and
visit Potala, former home of the Dalai Lama, seeing other ancient monaster-
ies and experiencing the exotic places in this city at the top of the world.

February 5, BIKING THROUGH SPAIN AND PORTUGAL
Join photographer Jeff Katz and his wife as they pedal through this beauti-
ful country by bicycle, stopping in small towns and enjoying the colorful
scenery, the wonderful climate and the friendly people. Spain, home of
Flamingo music and dancing (and bullfights!), lends itself to slow travel.
Then explore Portugal with its beautiful beaches, ancient archeology and
capitol city, Lisbon.

March 5, A TRIP TO THE LAND DOWN UNDER
Join photographer Gordon Jalkemo and his wife, Terri, as they revisit this
magnificent country. You will take a cruise in Sydney harbor, the largest
harbor in the work with ships from all countries coming and going. Go
snorkeling at some of the many fine beaches and then drive into the
outback. Visit Perth, then Canberra, center of Australia’s government, while
there, stop by the once-a-year flower show that draws entries from all over
Australia.

April 2, SEEING RUSSIA BY BOAT
Navigate through historic Russia on rivers and lakes with traveler, Jim
Sweet, stopping at various river ports to explore both new and very old
cities. Enjoy the passing countryside between visits to palaces of the Czars
and grand monuments. Visit St. Petersburg and, finally, see the “onion
domes” of Moscow.

May 7, ANTARCTIC ADVENTURE
Photographer Ken Bloomfield and his wife, Ellen, visited this cold and icy
land at the bottom of the world last winter (summertime there) and were
awestruck with the beauty of such a place. Ken now brings to you his
photographs of this magic land covered with snow and ice, and of the
animals and the birds, and especially the many types of penguins who
consider Antarctica home.

Community Members and Guests Welcome!

Chair: JoAn Lambert, 867-6237; Co-Chairs: Pat Khan, 741-1616;
CorinneRathjens, 867-2445
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November 2009 AAUW Calendar
2 Monday Board Meeting, 3:30pm, at the Saratoga Fire Station’s, Community Room located at corner of

Saratoga Ave & Saratoga-Los Gatos Rd.
3 Tuesday Conversation in Spanish, check with Sharon for the time and location. Contacts: Sharon

Kelkenberg, 867-0588; Helen Lemmon, 867-0575.
4 Wednesday Independent Women, 1:00-3:00pm at the home of Gladys Armstrong, 20462 Chalet Lane, Saratoga.

Our topic will be “Assisted Living at Home.” Our speaker is Tessatea Tusscher, Ph D and the CEO of
“Living Well.” Please RSVP to Sarah Model, 354-7819; Barbara Hawkes, 395-4397; or
JoanKjemtrup, 356-6016.

6 Friday Travel, 7:30pm at The Terraces in Los Gatos in the Main Hall. “New Zealand Travels” (See page 6
for the program description.) Chair: JoAn Lambert, 867-6237; Co-Chairs: Pat Khan, 741-1616; and
Corinne Rathjens, 867-2445.

10 Tuesday Committee for Homeless Women and Children, 7:00pm at the home of Nancy Anderson, 13561
Lomond Court, Saratoga. RSVP: Nancy Anderson, 867-4383.  Chair: Pat Khan, 741-1616.

11 Wednesday Let’s Do Lunch, 11:30am at Hobee’s California Restaurant, HWY 9 at University Ave., Los Gatos.
For reservations, call Hostess: Joan Kjemtrup, 408-356-6016. Guests and members welcome! For
more information, call Chair: Clare Baker, 867-2295.

12 Thursday “Scenic” Hikes and Walks, meets promptly at 9:00am at Los Gatos Park and Ride lot. Coast Walk
on Wilder Ranch – a lovely stroll along the bluffs. Interesting farm buildings. Questions?  Call Kay
Duffy, 867-0508; or Jane Bishop, 356-7796.

14 Saturday Gourmet Supper Club. For information call, Doris Agee, 992-4918; or Gladys Bernyk, 440-1080.
17 Tuesday Saratoga Public Lecture Series, 10am for to hear Flo Braker speak about her culinary expertise in a

talk titled “The Adventures of Baking a Life” at the Foothill Club in Saratoga. Admission: $10.
(Seepage2 for details.)

17 Tuesday* Film Buffs, 1:30 to 3:00pm, *Note the Date Change at the home of Barbara Shandera, 1646 Canna
Lane, San Jose. Please RSVP to Barbara, 978-0192. Chair: Mary Ellen Madden, 264-4488.

17 Tuesday Book Review–PM, 7:30pm at the Saratoga Retirement Center, RSVP to Licia Thomson, 741-7611.
Book: A Short History of Everything by Bill Bryson. Reviewer: Linda Hagelin. For information, call
Co-chairs: Pat Khan 741-1616; or Marlene Lamb 356-8441

20 Friday Book Review–AM, 9:30am at the home of Barbara Oggerino. RSVP to Barbara, 354-5394.  For
information, please call Co-Chairs: Barbara Oggerino, 354-5394; or Kathy Cusick, 356-2213.

21 Saturday November General Meeting, 10am to 12 noon. Topic will be “What is the Future of Major Newspa-
pers?” (See the front page for the details.)

27 Friday “Back By Noon” Hike, Friday, the day after Thanksgiving! We meet promptly at 9am in Saratoga.
Questions?  Call Kay Duffy, 867-0508; or Jane Bishop, 356-7796.

30 Monday Great Decisions – 2010. The deadline for sign up to attend. Cost for individual participants is $25;
for couples who share materials $35. (See page 4 for the details.) Note: the discussion does not start
until Thursday, February 5, 2010.

December 2009
3 Tuesday Clean-up Day for Hikes & Walks, 9am. (See page3 for details.)

“Gifts for Teens” program needs your
help in their efforts to fill tote bags for
underprivileged teenagers. These
teenagers are assisted by one of the
following non-profit social service
agencies: Bill Wilson Center, Emer-
gency Housing Consortium Life
Builders, and Sacred Heart Community
Center.

San Jose Branch Seeks Your Help for Gifts for Teens Program
Our goal this year is 1,200 gift bags for
girls and guys. Donations of cash are
welcome to purchase bulk items. Other
items needed are:

• cosmetic and hair products
• pens, pencils, and notebooks
• dental items
• fast food certificates
• businesses’ excess promotional items

If you would be able to help with any of
the above items, please contact Elaine
Benoit, 268-9654; ebenoit@pacbell.net.

If you can help assemble the totes
between December 11–17, please
contact Cheryl Markman, 578-8315;
cherylmarkman@hotmail.com. Thank
you for your help!
–Elaine McMahon, San Jose Branch
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Notes & Notices
Recovering at Home.

Sumi Tanabe reports that Nancy
Anderson’s husband, Doug, is
recovering from an illness, and
we all wish him a speedy
recovery now that he is out of
the hospital.

The Homeless Committee
wishes to thank both Nancy and
Doug for graciously offering
their home as the meeting place
for the Homeless Committee
over the last several years.

Please add these corrections
tothe Dir ectory:

Branch Program:
the correct date is Sunday, Dec. 13
(see page 10).

Interest Group, Travel:
Second Co-Chair of Travel is
Corinne Rathjens, 867-2445
(replacing Margaret McCartney)

Email Corrections:

Carol Howard,
carol.howard@forumrsa.com

Phyllis Vogel,
pgvogel@gmail.com

Please send any corrections or changes in the Directory Information
to Barbara Lea, Database Manager at barbara.lea@comcast.net

Grapevine Newsletter Editor, Gail Pedersen; Co-Editor, Courtney Duncan. Calendar Editor, Mary Ellen
Madden. Distribution: Lynn Sprague Final deadline for copy is on the 10thof the month.  Copy to both
gail_pedersen@yahoo.com and cduncan_7@msn.com

Published monthly except July and August by Los Gatos-Saratoga Branch of American Association of
University Women. Periodical postage paid at Saratoga, CA  95070-9998.

Volunteers are

welcome.

Please consider joining our
leadership by filling one of
the following positions:
• President-elect
• Membership VP
• Publicity
• Nominating Chair

Watch Next Month
for a “good news update” from
Nancy Hobbs about Tech Trek.


